P.O. BOX 6900 ANSFRERE 1711 www.jubileeschool.co.za



130 KILBURN STREET DISCOVERY Tel: 011 763 7012 Fax: 011 763 8208

secretary@jubileeschool.co.za

Number 11 21 September 2016 **NEWSLETTER**

Dear Parents, Staff and Learners

- 1. News from Grade R: Mrs Charmaine Reed unexpectedly made the decision to leave Jubilee and we wish her well in her new venture. We welcome Mrs Christel van der Merwe into the Grade R class. She has many years of experience and we are so glad that she is able to come in and teach our Grade Rs.
- Interschool Athletics Day: The Annual Interschool Sports day was a great success and we were placed second amongst the "Smaller School Category". Well done to all our athletes: they really did their best.
- Spring Fest and Friday night Stay-Awake

This will begin on Friday 23 September at 11:00, learners are asked to bring a change of clothes to take part in the organized games. At 18:00 learners can come back to school for a stay awake, Grade R – 3 learners may stay until 20:00. Grade 4 and up, may stay the entire night, and must be fetched at 07:00 on Saturday 24 September.

- Monday 26th will be "fake injury day"
 Tuesday 27th September learners are to wear normal school uniform.
 On these two days High School will finish at 13:40.

o Wednesday 28th September is "Hobo day" learners are to dress up in character; school will close at 11:00 as it is the last day of term:

Cost is as follows:

- R 70.00 Stay Awake only
- R 50.00 for Monday and Tuesday activities only
- R 100.00 Stay awake and access to all games.
 - Food is **not** included but can be bought at the tuck shop.
- End of Term: Term 3 finishes on Wednesday 28th September at 11:00. Please remember that there is no aftercare on the last day of term. Reports will be given out on that day. Please ensure that your school fee payments are up to date. Please inform Transport Operators about the time. If you have any difficulty fetching Primary School children at this time please contact the School and we can make a suitable arrangement. For safety reasons, we would not like children to have to wait around for transport to arrive.

School reopens on Wed 12th Oct.

- 6. Space for 2017: we do still have place in our classes for 2017, in particular Grade R and Grade 8. If you have friends or family who are looking for a school, please pass on our details to them. We would love to welcome them into our school.
- 7. Photo reorders Grade R to 4 class photos are on display in register classrooms; all other groups, teams and class photos are on display in the hall, the cost of these is R40.00 per print. Orders can be placed in the office.
 - Each group photo has a reference number that must be quoted together with payment.
 - Individual and Sibling reorders must be accompanied by the Status Studio form that was included with the original photo and the relevant payment.

Photos will be reordered in the first week of next term. Should you wish to order reprints before this you are welcome to contact Status Studios directly

Kind regards

UBILEE

Dear Grade R Parents

Regrettably, Mrs Charmaine Reed, our Grade R teacher, unexpectedly announced that she is leaving Jubilee. We are however, pleased to announce that Mrs Christel van der Merwe has come in from today, to teach the Grade Rs until the end of the year. We welcome her to our school as she comes with many years of experience. We are sure that she will settle in quickly and be available to deal with any concerns that you may have. We thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards

Mrs C Neeleman

P.O. BOX 6900 ANSFRERE 1711 www.jubileeschool.co.za



130 KILBURN STREET DISCOVERY Tel: 011 763 7012 Fax: 011 763 8208 secretary@jubileeschool.co.za

20 September 2016

Dear Grade R Parents

Regrettably, Mrs Charmaine Reed, our Grade R teacher, unexpectedly announced that she is leaving Jubilee. We are however, pleased to announce that Mrs Christel van der Merwe has come in from today, to teach the Grade Rs until the end of the year. We welcome her to our school as she comes with many years of experience. We are sure that she will settle in quickly and be available to deal with any concerns that you may have. We thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards

Mrs C Neeleman